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MEMORANDUM 

FROM: Tom Donahue cl"= January 4, 198 8 

TO: Susan Stuntz 

On Thursday, December 10, I attended a dinner in Boston 
celebrating the 100th Anniversary of the International 
Brotherhood of Painters and Allied Trades, AFL-CIO. I was a 
guest at the Tobacco Institute table. Dennis Dyer and Barclay 
Jackson of.the Institute and Jim Tiernan of Urban Resources also 
attended. 

AS you know, the Painters1 union in Massachusetts forcefully took 
a position last year against ad bans, ,an issue of interest to the 
Committees 

The Labor Management Committeels congratulatory advertisement 
which appeared in the dinner program was very well received. My 
contacts with AFL-CIO officials during the event included: 

* 

Arthur Osborn, President, Massachusetts AFL-CIO 
Bob Haynes, Secretary-Treasurer, Massachusetts AFL-CIO 
Frank Myers, Regional ~irector, AFL-CIO 

I discussed briefly with Osborn and Myers the upcoming regional 
AFL-CIO meetings. Osborn reaffirmed his intention to help 
promote the issue of indoor a i r  quality, and pledged to send a 
letter to Julius Uehlein, President of the Pennsylvania AFL-CIO 
and chair of the upcoming meeting in regard to a presentation on 
the issue. 

Frank Myers, Regional Director of the AFL-CIO, is  helping to put 
the meeting together and will be supporting our efforts to 
address this. .important labor group comprising state federation 
presidents and/or their legislative directors. 

cc: Leslie Dawson 
Harry Kaiser 
Richard Marcus 
Jim Savarese 


